
Wrockwardine Wood C of E Junior School 

‘Wrockers’ Weekly   
Friday 26th February  

What’s new this week………………….. 

  ‘Help us to remember God’s rainbow is coming,  

            It’s only a prayer away.’  

To give thanks to those who love and care for us, we are creating a prayer rainbow on the front car park 
gate. We hope that this colourful display will bring love, joy and hope to all in our local community. If 
you wish to join us by attaching a prayer ribbon to the gate, please collect a coloured ribbon from recep-
tion. The children in school have been adding ribbons to the gate this week and taking a moment to re-
flect and pray for all those who are helping us during this difficult time and those who are suffering. The 
sign on the gate will explain which colour ribbon you require.  Mrs Hilton 

‘All things are possible with God’ Matthew 9:26 
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Following the Prime Minister’s announcement last Monday, staff are very excited to welcome all 

pupils back on Monday 8th March 2021.   Attendance to school from this date will be mandatory. A 

questionnaire has been shared on both Facebook and Class DoJo which we would appreciate you 

completing with your child so that we can assess the levels of support each child will need as they 

return to full time schooling. Early next week we will be sending out details of entrance and exit 

times and procedures for dropping off and collecting your children. Children will be placed in class 

bubbles as opposed to year group bubbles. This will ensure less contact with other children and re-

duce the risk of the virus being spread should we be unfortunate and have a case of COVID in the 

school. Staff are working hard to make sure everything is in place to ensure a safe and secure return 

to school for your children. Breakfast club at Wrockwardine Wood Infant School will reopen fully 

for Wrockwardine Wood Infant School and Nursery and Wrockwardine Wood C of E Junior School 

from 7.30am on Monday 8 March 2021. Pre booking is essential and will be taken on a first come 

first serve basis. Please ensure you contact their school office on 01952 387860 by Thursday 4 

March 2021 to pre book your child's place. Due to new management and limited spaces, after school 

club will not be available through St Luke’s Primary School. We are, as a school, exploring the possi-

bility of setting up our own wrap around care but this will take some time to put in place.   

We have recently invested in a new data handling piece of software called DC Pro. This will enable school 

leaders to analyse performance data focusing on both the attainment and progress of your children. The soft-

ware accesses some sensitive information such as FSM status, SEN, LAC history, Pupil Premium and religion. 

This information is used to enable staff to explore trends and patterns in performance. This analysis will ena-

ble leaders and all teachers to ensure that your children receive tailored provision to help them achieve fully. 



George C (Year 6) Maisie C (Year 6) 

  
Ava C (Year 4) Aashna J (Year 3) 

  

Message from a former student: 

This article was written to mark the opening of your 
school. As a former pupil and part of that first intake I 
have many happy memories of those early school 
years. I thought that the article might be of interest 
to you and your colleagues. 

The photo, as you will no doubt recognise, shows the 
school from  the Church Road entrance side. On the 
left, ground floor was Miss Johnstone's classroom, 
above was the classroom of Mr Griffiths. The 
Headteacher, Mr Lineton, had an office near the 
main entrance bottom left of the picture. 

Apologies for the physical condition of the clipping, 
but I am pleased that the school has had much more 
success in standing  the test of time. Long may that 
continue. 

Well done and thank you to all of the 
children who rose to the challenge of the 
fortnightly writing activity. It was diffi-
cult to shortlist the four best pieces due 
to the high standard of writing I re-
ceived. The four pieces I have chosen 
ranged from poetry to a newspaper arti-
cle and an informative piece. The four 
children will be receiving a writing cer-
tificate to recognise their superb pieces 
of writing. All the writing showed fan-
tastic creativity while following the spe-
cific genre guidelines. I hope that you 
will all join in with the writing challenge 
for this week and I look forward to 
reading your entries. Well done every-
one. Mrs Platt.  

 

Wonderful News!! 

I am very pleased to share with you that Mrs Platt is pregnant. She will be 

expecting her baby over the summer holidays and therefore will not be in 

school next year. We hope that she will be able to maintain links with her 

class through Teams until her maternity leave starts. Due to CVOID Mrs 

Platt will not be in school from the 3rd April when she turns 28 weeks. From 

this time, the children will be taught by a supply teacher and Mrs Platt 

through Teams.  

Have a lovely weekend everyone and stay 

safe! 
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